

stine (SEN)

RECEIVED 1 1 OCT 2016

Sent:

ag1 <ag1@anao.gov.au>

Tuesday, 11 October 2016 10:19 AM

To:

Clerks Office (SEN)

Cc:

External Relations

Subject: Correspondence from the Auditor-General_Response to Senate Selection mittee

on the Scrutiny of Government Budget Measures (third interim report) APER

[SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]



Dr Rosemary Laing Clerke of the Senate Department of the Senate Parliament House clerk.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Dr Laing

Inquiry into the Scrutiny of Government Budget Measures

I am writing in relation to the Senate Select Committee on the Scrutiny of Government Budget Measures (third interim report), which included a recommendation directed towards the Australian National Audit Office (ANAO).

The Committee recommended (Recommendation 1) that the Auditor-General investigate the use of private emails by CSIRO, as part of its processes to determine staffing reductions, in order to establish whether the CSIRO Executive has met its record keeping obligations in managing a significant restructure.

I have considered the Committee's recommendation and the matters outlined in the report, which included information provided to the Committee by the CSIRO advising that:

- an internal investigation was undertaken by the CSIRO;
- the investigation found that private email accounts were used by 17 officers to discuss proposed job cuts;
- it was determined that using private emails was contrary to internal CSIRO policy, but not illegal; and
- Dr Alex Wonhas (Executive Director, CSIRO) confirmed that the relevant documents had been subsequently transferred to the corporate systems to ensure official records were not lost.

Given these circumstances, the ANAO's current resourcing levels and other performance audit priorities, I do not intend to commence an audit at this time.

The CSIRO is the subject of regular review by the ANAO. Recent audits include Administration of the Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research Organisation's Gift to the Science and Industry Endowment Fund, tabled in February 2016. Information on our forward work program for 2016-17 is available on the ANAO website.

Yours sincerely

Grant Hehir

Auditor-General of Australia

Gut Heh.

For queries regarding this correspondence please contact external.relations@anao.gov.au.

This information contains confidential information intended only for the use of the authorised recipient. If you are not an authorised recipient of this e-mail, please contact the Australian National Audit Office by return e-mail. In this case, you should not read, print, re-transmit, store or act in reliance on this e-mail or any attachments, and should destroy all copies of them. This e-mail and any attachments may also contain copyright material belonging to the Commonwealth represented by the Australian National Audit Office. The views expressed in this e-mail or attachments are the views of the author and not the views of the Australian National Audit Office. You should only deal with the material contained in this e-mail if you are authorised to do so.

This notice should not be removed